Middle Creek High School 

123 Middle Creek Park Avenue

Apex, NC 27540

Guidance Office: 919.773.3848
Main Office: 919.773.3838

Steven F. Killen <skillen@wcpss.net>

Latin Teacher, Department of World Languages

22 January 2013

Dear Parents and Students, 


Salvete Omnes! Welcome to Latin II! I am excited to have you in my class, and I am looking forward to our productive and engaging semester together. Please read both sides of this letter carefully, and sign and return the attached student/parent information portion to me by Thursday, January 24th. 

Dictata Camerae (Classroom Rules): In addition to the rules of Middle Creek High School, we follow the following rules in Latin class. We will talk more extensively about each of these rules in class.

1. Be present: You need to be in class, on time, every day. Not just because we follow the school tardy policy, but because you will need the time to finish your daily Agere Ante Signum. 

2. Be prepared: You must have all your materials (notebook, pen, homework, etc.) with you when you arrive. We will be ready for class when the bell rings. (This includes bathroom issues!)

3. Be patient: Learning Latin will prove challenging, but rewarding, for all of us. To succeed, you will need to learn from your mistakes and successes, and to afford others the chance to learn at their own pace. Give yourself time to study each night, and you will learn lingua Latina.

4. Be respectful: This is the most important rule of all! In Latin class, we respect everything in the classroom from the people to the books. Thus, for example, we only talk when we have the floor; when you want to add something or ask a question, raise your hand. This rule also encompasses our cellphone policy: Off and Away!


Latin II is designed to help you to practice and deepen your proficiency in listening, speaking, writing, and especially reading Latin. Together we will build upon the linguistic skills (pronunciation, vocabulary, morphology, and syntax) and Roman culture you learned in Latin I. In Latin II, we will undertake more extensive readings of Latin texts as well as study more about the people who produced those texts. Since this is level II, our readings will necessarily be more difficult than you may have previously encountered in Latin. Consistent preparation and enthusiastic participation are the keys to a successful semester. 


By far, the most effective way to learn Latin is to practice, practice, practice. Memorization of the different endings will free you to spend more time grasping the complexities of grammar. To that end, we will be developing a set of index cards I call the Passport to Latin. Students will add to this passport as we learn the various forms that Latin verbs and nouns take. Students, I encourage you to actively and regularly use this tool to study. Parents, checking your student's progress in memorizing the forms in the Passport is one of the best ways to get involved in his or her Latin studies. 


You should retain the rest for your records. I look forward to meeting you at Open House on January 31st at 7pm! And always remember, per angusta ad augusta! (Through Struggles to Greatness)

Sincerely, 

Magister Killen

skillen@wcpss.net

Amplissima Dictata (Important Rules)

Grading Scale 

· 40%    Tests (“Major Grade”, includes some projects)

· 25%    Quizzes (“Minor Grade”, includes some projects)

· 2 to 3 quizzes per week (always announced at the beginning of the week)

· 25%    Production (Class participation, classwork assignments)

· 10%    Homework

· Assigned 3 to 4 nights per week

· The final exam comprises 20% of the semester grade

Supplies

· 3-ring binder with looseleaf paper and dividers for Agere Ante Signum, charts, homework, classwork, and tests/quizzes. As you progress through the course, you may find it useful to have additional dividers to further organize your binder.

· 3”x5” index cards (for vocabulary flashcards and the Passport to Latin study aid we will build)

· Pencils and/or pens with black or blue ink

· Latin/English dictionary (optional)

· A book cover (the “Book Sox”/stretchy kind OR a brown paper market bag)

Wake County Electronic Device Policy

6426.1 
Except as permitted by this policy, no student shall use, display, transmit or have in the “on” position on school property any wireless communication device or personal entertainment device, including but not limited to, cell phones, pagers, two-way radios, CD/MP3 players, and electronic games, or any laser pointer or similar devices until after the conclusion of the instructional day.

6426.4 
Any device possessed or used in violation of this policy shall be confiscated and only returned to the student’s parents. Penalties for violation of this policy are set at the discretion of the principal, and repeated violations may result in short-term suspension.

Academic Integrity

In accordance with Wake County Board of Education policy 6445 regarding academic integrity, a student who knowingly engages in or attempts to engage in cheating, plagiarism, or falsification of school-related assignments and/or documents shall be subject to disciplinary action as outlined by Wake Forest-Rolesville High School’s academic integrity standards. Students are encouraged to review and practice these standards in all classroom-related activities and assignments.

